ABERFELDY COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Aberfeldy Town Hall.
Tuesday 1st April 2025 at 7.30pm 
MINUTES  
Present
Victor Clements (Chair), Lorraine Reed (Vice- Chair), Elaine Fraser Murdoch (Secretary), Jean Duff (Treasurer), Val Ferguson, Susan Craik, Rob Stubbs.

In attendance: Provost McDade, Cllr John Duff, Norma Carr (Community warden), Gill Steele (Aberfeldy Development Trust). For members of the public attended.

Apologies
No apologies

Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes were taken as read, proposed by EFM and seconded by RS.

Matters Arising
Yet to access road safety store so that resources could be allocated to other groups.
There had been attempts made by Cllr Duff and others to investigate the possibility of a banking hub in Highland Perthshire, including a meeting with LINK. In short, neither Aberfeldy nor Pitlochry have sufficient numbers of people to justify a hub, and the criteria used to screen such requests work against us here. AS things stand, there is no prospect of a hub in this area, unless the criteria can be changed.
The issue  of dog fouling at Tomchulan Court seems to have improved a bit. The situation is on PKC radar.
Crime Prevention and Community Safety
There had been some local issues with relation to vehicles, and some break-ins in Dunkeld.
Focus Topics:
Moness Pre-application notification
There had been a drop-in exhibition at Moness on 18th March, detailing the plans to turn 77/103 of the former timeshare cottages in to dual residential/ visitor accommodation, prior to a planning application to achieve this in early summer. The plan is to allow the cottages to be used for DLC/ Taymouth staff on a “soft landing “ basis. Ie to allow new staff members to be able to find local accommodation when they first come to the area, and support them in looking for permanent accommodation for the longer term if that is what they are looking for. The cottages could be used as visitor accommodation when they were not required for staff, as will the remaining cottages, and the main hotel itself.

The second point will give re-assurance to those who feared that visitor accommodation in the area will be reduced. However, it was hoped that the cottages could be used for families of Taymouth staff, but this will not be the case. There will be no tenancy agreements. Many of the cottages are not designed for permanent living, with little in the way of storage available.
There is no suggestion that any of the cottages will be made available for wider community use.

There appeared to be relatively few people attending the event, and very few businesses being represented. There is a conclusion that can be drawn from this that how Moness operates is not a major consideration for people locally.

A repeat event will take place on 22nd April, with feedback from both events being used to inform a planning application, expected early summer. Community Council members will need to form a view on the application at that time.

Meall Dearg windfarm application

There was another drop-in exhibition in the Town Hall on 19th March covering this proposal for 22 X wind turbines to the west of Glen Cochil to the south of Aberfeldy, each up to 250 metres. There are potentially two other schemes as well, one at North Logiealmond, and one to the north of Comrie.

The turbines will be twice the height of the Griffin turbines, and will be visible across much of Highland Perthshire. They will be very dominant in the landscape, but the rules around renewable energy developments have changed, and it will be much easier to get permission for such schemes than it has been in the past. Permission is being sought from the Energy Consents Unit of the Scottish Government, with PKC simply being a consultee.

Because the turbines are much larger, they will not be able to transport the component parts up Strathbraan, and it is possible that loads will come in via Ballinluig and the road towards Aberfeldy, potentially with new/ upgraded roads across the hill to avoid coming through the town itself, which would not be possible. This is something that we need to be aware about.

VC had asked the Griffin/ Calliacher Community Benefit panel to lead on any community benefit, so that there could be a clear division in functions with the community council, whose role would be to form a view on the merits or otherwise of the actual proposal, separate to any funds that may arise.

The CC will look to form a view at the May meeting.

Community planning

Gill Steele of ADT and RS presented the results of the community planning exercise which had been recently launched, and which sets out community support for a range of issues which could be taken forwards in the next few years. This aligned with a community place- making exercise, the results of which would feed in to the development of our next local development plan.
CC members were asked to consider the list of action arising, a number of which we were expected to lead on, or contribute to. We would look to endorse the programme of actions at next meeting.

Griffin Community Benefit Panel 

Micro grants
No micro grant applications to consider
Main Fund

The endowment fund had not yet been finalized.
Reports       
Chair
Wade’s Bridge will be closed for a few days in early July, so that the stone work on the underside of the bridge can be inspected. If work is identified that requires to be completed, this will take place over 2-3 weeks in August. In both cases, the road is likely to be closed 9am- 3.30 pm, open at other times, and at the weekends.

Cllr Duff was to look in to getting some trees removed from the viewpoint above the town to re-instate the view. The interpretation panel is also now over 40 years old and extremely faded, and it would be good to see this updated.

Secretary
There had been PKC Greenspace signs appear at various locations throughout the town saying that grass mowing would be cut back for the current season. This included the Black Watch Monument and the open area up at Moness where the children played football. Cllr Duff and Provost McDade agreed to look in to this, and to convene a meeting looking at better options. The supposed rationale was cost savings/ biodiversity improvement, but there was very considerable scepticism and indeed anger about whether this could be effective.
Treasurer
We currently had  £415.55 of administration grant money, £254.22 of resilience money, £1330 of defribillator money, and £0.11 of microgrant funding, which had yet to be replenished for 2025.

The bank account is now subject to a £51 annual administration charge, or £4.25 monthly. This is a Bank of Scotland charge on all such accounts.

Housing/Planning

No matters arising

Cllr Reports

Cllr Duff said that the Cross- Tay link road was now open. People also needed to beware of upcoming change to landline phones, with a move to a digital arrangement. This would mean that no service would be possible in the event of a power outage, and people should be aware of that.

Provost McDade raised the issue of finding a twin town for Aberfeldy, which PKC were happy to facilitate if there was a demand for doing so. There was some interest among those present, and the subject would be discussed again at May meeting.
AOCB
There was some discussion about dog waste bins on the Feldy Roo path, but PKX could not safely empty these, and they would also be prone to flooding. If bins were put up in this area, some-one other than PKC will need to administer this. JD to chase up dog waste bins on the road next to the caravan park.

The name of Mill Brae had been changed to Mill St.

The 20 mph sign on the Crieff Rd was blocking the school sign.

Date of Next Meeting     Tues 6th May 2025
